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Highways England is proposing to construct an 8.7 mile dual carriageway between Chiverton 
and Carland Cross alongside the existing road. The proposed scheme is an Environmental 
Impact Assessment development, which means we will produce and consult on a Preliminary 
Environmental Information Report (PEI report). 

 
In accordance with section 47 of the Planning Act 2008, we have published a Statement of 

Community Consultation (SoCC) which sets out how we will be consulting with the local 
community on our scheme and how they can get involved. You can view the SoCC on our 

project webpage www.highways.gov.uk/a30Chiverton or at a range of deposit locations. For 
further details please see our Section 48 notice in accordance with the Planning Act 2008. 

 
The consultation will be held from Monday 29 January 2018 until Monday 12 March 2018. 

During this period, you can view consultation materials (including plans, the consultation 
brochure and environmental report) as well as speak to a member of the project team and share 

your views, at the following events: 
 

Friday 2 February 2018 – 2pm to 8pm 
St Erme Community Centre, near Truro TR4 9AP 

 
Wednesday 7 February 2018 – 2pm to 8pm 
Blackwater Village Hall, Blackwater TR4 8ET 

 
Thursday 8 February 2018 – 10am to 4pm 

Perranporth Methodist Chapel, Boscawen Road, Perranporth TR6 0EW 
 

Saturday 10 February 2018 – 11am to 5pm 
New County Hall, Treyew Road, Truro TR1 3AY 

 
Monday 12 February 2018 – 2pm to 8pm 

Victory Hall, Indian Queens, St Columb TR9 6PP 
 

Tuesday 13 February 2018 – 2pm to 8pm 
Shortlanesend Village Hall, School Hill, Shortlanesend TR4 9DU 

 
Wednesday 14 February 2018 – 2pm to 8pm  

St Michael the Archangel Church, Newquay TR7 1RA, 2pm-8pm 
 

Alternatively, you can view the documents at the deposit locations as detailed in the Planning 
Act 2008 Section 48 notice or on our scheme website: www.highways.gov.uk/a30Chiverton. 

With the exception of the SoCC, the materials will be available from the start of the consultation 
period, not in advance. 

 

 For further details please, email 

A30ChivertontoCarlandCross@highwaysengland.co.uk 
or call 0300 123 5000. 
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